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1. Announcement 
 

For those of you that don’t know, Irene and Brian Parker have decided to 
leave the YVIBC.  We wish them both well for the future. 

 
2. From your Chairman 

 
With 2022 fast approaching, your committee want to take this opportunity to 
wish you a very Merry Christmas and a Happy and SAFE New Year. We also 
hope the remainder of 2021 goes well for each of you.  
 
The memorial trophy is going well with the preliminary round and all of the 
first-round games completed. The competition will recommence in the New 
Year with the plate competition getting under way. 
 
As more COVID problems arise, your committee will do everything they can 
to keep its members and volunteers safe and at the same time keep bowling 
on Tuesday mornings.  
 
The dates that we decided to not bowl due to a national competition, will 
now be filled by the YVIBC, as the main club have been knocked out of the 
competition. 
 
As a club we have an exciting year ahead, with new members learning to 
bowl, Frank Berry going to his first national competition and a large 
contingent going to Weston Super-mare for its annual open invitation singles 
competition. 
 
The club also has a number of away friendlies organised for next year and we 
just hope that we can fulfil them and not be derailed by COVID again. 
 
Chairman/Captain, 
Maurice Perry.(Mo) 
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3. Welcome  
 
We would like to welcome new members; Eric Rendell and Trisha Evans to 
the club and also a thank you to Peter Mottram who has been helping out 
on Tuesday mornings. 
 

4. Christmas Break 
 

Tuesday 14th December will be the last session before Christmas and we 
will return to bowls on Tuesday 4th January 2022. 
 

5. Photos 
 
We thought it would be good to share from photos from the other 
morning when there were some particularly tight heads on Rink 2. 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

6. COVID-19 Update 
 

With the Government issuing new guidance due to the Omicron variant of 
COVID-19, the English Indoor Bowling Association are recommending that 
clubs ask their members and visitors to wear a face covering when entering 
and moving around the venue.  The face covering can be removed whilst you 
are playing bowls.   


